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Our 2017 Greater Houston Train Show has come and gone and I think it is fair to say a good time 

was had by all. 

Steve Sandifer did a great job at chairing the event and his assistant chairs also contributed greatly 

to a very successful show.  I personally enjoyed my time as the assistant clinics chair helping Dave 

Currey with the clinic room, and taking in most of the clinics. One new experience was setting at a 

sales table.  In order for Tom Palmer to present his clinic on A Dirt Track in Houston, I subbed at 

his table for about an hour.  I was amazed at the crowded aisles during the 11:00am to 12:30 pm 

time frame.  ALL the vendors I spoke to later in the day had good sales days. Steve has some ideas 

and has discussed with the Stafford Centre regarding compressing some aisle space and having 

more vendor tables (without having to eliminate layout space). I think this is a good idea and may 

allow us to expand the show without having to relocate.  

NOW IS THE TIME TO VOTE IN THE LSR ELECTIONS!!!! 

Chuck Lind is running for President and deserves our support.  Chuck has served on the Board 

from three Divisions having lived in Arlington, College Station and now just across the line in 

Division 8. So, he has friends and close contacts in division all over the state. We are facing some 

long term problems regarding the annual conventions. Namely, we currently only have two host 

locations: Houston and D-FW. Obviously neither wants to host a convention every other year. 

Chuck served on an LSR Committee a few years ago along with Steve Sandifer and myself to look 

into other times and venues for the annual convention.  He also has experience with the National 

Narrow Gauge Convention and other Regions regarding potential locations for railroad events. SO 

I urge you to visit the LSR website this month (today would be a good time) and vote for Chuck.   

Now that the GHTS is in the books it’s time to contact Robert Ashcraft or Randall Wilson and find 

out what you can do to help produce a fun and profitable LSR Convention in June. (Besides 

signing up to attend!!!)  

See you at the April Meeting. 

Bob Barnett  

     From the President  By Robert Barnett 

The Derail — April 2017 



 2 

REALISTIC OPERATIONS ON YOUR MODEL RAILROAD 18  By Al Partlow

In this installment of the series, we are going to 

take a look at including various types of 

waterfront facilities on your model railroad.  This 

article is inspired by the new publication from 

Kalmbach “Waterfront Terminals and Operations” 

by Bernie Kempinski.  In his book, Kempinski 

explores the long-time relationship between 

railroads and marine operations and the 

interesting modeling possibilities that result.  

Regardless of the size of your layout, there are 

always opportunities to include some sort of 

waterfront scene, whether it is a small barge 

terminal on a river or part of a large port facility 

on a coastline. 

In this discussion we will explore the following: 

Break Bulk Piers and Terminals 

Grain Terminals  

Mineral Terminals 

Barge Terminals 

Container Terminals 

Railroad Ferries and Car Float Operations 

Break bulk rail-marine terminals have been 

around since the mid-1800s and still exist today 

in some form or fashion.  When we speak of 

“break bulk”, we are talking about bags or crates 

or  loose individual items that require some form 

of labor intensive handling.  Loading or 

unloading a marine vessel may involve “ship’s 

tackle”, shore side cranes, forklifts or some other 

type of material handling equipment to 

accomplish the task.  Materials may be handled 

directly to a vessel from a railcar, from the dock, 

or through an adjacent pier structure.  On a model 

railroad, there is no more interesting scene than a 

switch engine positioning a railcar(s) alongside a 

marine vessel.  For a great example, Google “The 

Magnolia Route” and view a modeled portion of 

the Port of New Orleans.   

Grain terminals are typically large complex 

structures that would usually lend themselves to a 

medium to large size model railroad, although it 

could be the single focus of a smaller layout.  

Marine grain terminals are located on lakes, 

rivers and ocean front settings.  While it would 

be difficult to replicate a full prototype size 

facility, it is possible to selectively compress a 

facility where the rail modeling possibilities are 

extensive.  In the earlier years, grain products 

were handled primarily in boxcars which had to 

be manually unloaded or dumped into conveyor 

systems that in turn moved the product to the 

vessel.  Since the 1960s, covered hoppers 

replaced boxcars as the primary means of 

transporting grain products.  These cars were 

unloaded into conveyor systems for delivery to 

the vessel.  Today, many modern grain terminals 

utilize loop tracks to facilitate faster unloading of 

unit trains. 

Mineral terminals provide a location for loading 

or unloading marine vessels as well as for storing 

materials such as iron ore and coal.  They may be 

located on inland waterways such as The Great 

Lakes or at ocean ports.  These terminals all have 

three components:  loading or unloading 

machines, material handling systems and storage 

areas.  Examples of these types of terminals 

would be the Chicago & North Western taconite 

pellet facility at Escanaba, MI and the CSX coal 

facility at Newport News, VA.  These facilities 

feature unit train operations with open top ore 

cars or coal hoppers.  Marine terminals may 

either be stub ended or be configured as a loop 

track.  For HO modelers, Walthers offers a Hulett 

unloader as well as a modular Great Lakes type 

ore dock.  
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REALISTIC OPERATIONS ON YOUR MODEL RAILROAD 18 (cont.)         By Al Partlow

Barge terminals served by rail have been around 

since the mid-1800s.  They are located 

throughout the country on our inland waterway 

system and on coasts.  Barge terminals handle all 

types of cargo including grain, chemicals and 

petroleum products, steel, and coal.  On a model 

railroad, they can be selectively compressed to fit 

into a limited space as on a shelf layout along a 

single wall.  For example, a facility for handling 

liquid bulk products could be modeled with an 

assortment of tanks, a couple of rail tracks, and a 

single barge dock.                       

Container terminals offer the modern era modeler 

an opportunity to display various intermodal 

equipment including double stack cars and 

colorful shipping containers.  Intermodal trains 

can actually originate and terminate at the 

modeled container terminal.  While a large 

amount of layout space is required to model such 

a facility, the results can be most impressive.  

The basic functions to be considered when 

modeling a container terminal are inbound 

receiving, consolidation, container inspection, 

marshalling and loading. Also, consider that 

other industries may be located adjacent to a 

container terminal and those industries can 

provide additional rail operation activities.  

Google “Port of Los Angeles HO Scale Layout 

Project” for a great example of a modern 

container terminal.   

Railroad car ferries are ships that have railroad 

tracks on one or more decks to transport rail cars, 

while railroad car floats are an unpowered barge 

with rail tracks affixed to a single deck.  Model 

railroaders rarely model rail car ferry operations 

due to the size of vessels as well as the size of 

onshore facilities required to support these 

vessels.  On the other hand, car floats are much 

simpler in design and require minimal onshore 

facilities to effectively model the prototype.  The 

most interesting aspect of modeling car floats is 

the loading/unloading procedures that must be 

followed to balance the float to prevent 

capsizing.  Adding to operational interest is the 

some-time use of idler cars to reach cars on the 

float.  Tugboats used to move the car floats also 

add another interesting aspect of modeling a car 

float terminal.  Google “Paul Dolkos’ Baltimore 

Harbor District HO Layout” for an example of a 

rail car float operation.       

Regardless of the size of your layout, having 

some sort of a marine operation will certainly 

increase operating possibilities on your model 

railroad.  So give this type of facility some 

consideration on your current model railroad or 

when designing a new layout.  
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   Notes From the Observation Car  By Don Formanek 

Book review: by Don Formanek 

Kinsey’s Locomotives, Whatcom Museum of History and 

Art, Pomegranate Artbooks. A softbound book of  removable 

postcards. 5” x 7” 32 postcards by my favorite photographer 

Darius Kinsey. The pictures are of logging locomotives used 

in the Pacific Northwest in the early 1900s.   

https://www.amazon.com/Kinseys-Locomotives-Postcard-Whatcom-History/dp/0876549059
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    Derail Archives July 2004      Submitted by Richard Louvet
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    Derail Archives July 2004      Submitted by Richard Louvet
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     Weathering the Weather       By David N. Currey 

Working on the railroad was an all-weather proposition.  

The only kind of weather that the railroad did not 

operate in was the hurricane, which fortunately did not 

occur that often.  Here in south Texas, the primary 

concerns about the weather were the heat, the humidity, 

the fog, the rain, and rarely, the hurricanes.   
 

Actually, cold weather was a concern as well.  We don’t 

get the snow and extreme cold like they get in the 

northern latitudes of the country, but when you’re out in 

cold weather hour after hour that’s under 50 degrees, 

you want to be bundled up.  Some of the seemingly 

coldest days I can recall in my life were on the railroad, 

and occasionally it would get below freezing--even in 

the Valley.   
 

Let’s start with the heat.  Not much to say there that 

most of you probably don’t already know.  The tough 

aspect of it was that when it got hot, going inside where 

it was cool was not an option, and our division did not 

have air-conditioned engine cabs.  You had to tough it 

out, because you had work to do.  They don’t put shade 

trees in freight yards or chemical plants.  However, the 

railroad was real good about providing us with ice 

water.  Locomotives had an electrical cooler stocked 

with plastic six-ounce water bottles.  Cabooses had 

about two-and-a-half gallon water jugs made out of 

metal, and topped off with ice and water.  Sometimes, if 

one of these was not available, the caboose iceboxes 

would be stocked with ice and the six-ounce water 

bottles.  This was about the only thing we had to relieve 

the heat with. 
 

The one thing I didn’t like about the big water 

containers was when I had to fill them up at the depot in 

Vanderbilt.  The ice machine was right under a big 

fluorescent light.  In summer, there’d be dozens of bugs 

flying around that light at night.  When the lid would be 

opened, some would fly in.  When I was getting the ice, 

I’d try to get it from the back of the machine where 

hopefully the bugs didn’t make it to.  Nothing like a 

bug in your water to make you lose your desire for 

refreshment, but at least the bugs on ice were preserved 

due to the ice. 
 

During about my second week on the railroad, on a 

really hot day on the Sweeny Switcher, I got heat 

exhaustion as we were leaving the Philips plant, and I 

had to walk out on the front platform of the GP18 to 

cool off.  That was a really bad experience, but there 

was enough breeze there to cool me down as we went 

the three miles back to the mainline at 5 mph.  I never 

got heat exhaustion on the railroad after that. 

Handling the rain was a different matter.  When I first 

started on the railroad, I figured a raincoat would be all 

I would need.  After my first couple of days, I found 

that a raincoat was not a viable option, as I would be 

soaked from about the knees down.  All the experienced 

brakemen had rain suits, so I bought one the first 

chance I got.  A rain suit basically covers you from the 

top of your head to your boots.  I don’t recall having 

rain boots, but I might have, otherwise I would have 

been working in wet shoes on rainy days.  My shoes 

were water-proofed, however.  
 

During heavy rains, there was always the chance for 

water over the rails.  I think I’ve seen that, but can’t 

really remember the situation.  I do recall that the 

mainline somewhere down below Kingsville, maybe 

Norias or Armstrong, was washed out in several spots 

after one hurricane.  During or after heavy rains, they 

would usually put out a special train order advising 

crews to watch for high water.  I recall a photo in Trains 

magazine many years ago where the welded rails were 

still contiguous across a creek, though all structural 

elements of the bridge were washed away.  I wouldn’t 

want to experience anything like that at 50 mph.   
 

One of the worst things about the rain was your switch 

list would get wet, and thereby make it hard to mark up 

and sometimes read.  We had plastic switch list covers 

that helped a lot, but in really hard rain, they’d get wet 

anyway.  These switch list covers had a bright orange 

back, so they could be used for passing hand signals, 

relieving you from having to carry a wet signal rag in 

addition to the cover.  Not sure if I ever mentioned this 

before in other articles, but trainmen like to give hand 

signals during daylight with some kind of light colored 

rag or folded sheet of paper such as a switch list.  It’s 

easier for the engineer to see than your hand, as it is 

more reflective and gives a larger signal.  The rag also 

served to keep your hands relatively clean, and could 

also help you get a grip on an angle cock, airhose 

wrench, or something.  The railroad had boxes of rags 

stashed in the places crews went on duty. 
 

Fog was probably my least favorite weather event.  I 

detested it because of the reduced visibility.  In thick 

fog, you couldn’t see hand or lantern signals very far, 

and switching would have to proceed at a snail’s pace.  

Once, in the Richmond Tank Car Company at 

Angleton, we kicked a car slowly down a track in the 

fog.  It was one we weren’t pulling to ship.  Later, the 

conductor was gone for a few minutes, then came back 

saying he had no idea where the car went—he couldn’t  
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   Weathering the Weather (cont.)     By David N. Currey 

find it.  On the headend, while traveling on the 

mainline, it was especially unnerving.  You’d be 

trooping along at 50 mph, and come up on a grade 

crossing warning sign.  Then a little bit later you’d see 

the crossing lights blinking a few seconds before 

entering the crossing, and you’d be hoping no vehicle 

was on the tracks.  
 

As far as cold weather goes, on mildly cold days, I 

would just wear a light windbreaker.  When you’re 

working up a sweat, you don’t want something too hot, 

because then you’ll sweat and get wet, which is a bad 

thing in the cold.  However, on the really cold days, or 

when you’re doing something not too strenuous, like a 

mainline job as opposed to a switcher, an insulated 

parka was a necessity.  A hood over the head was 

almost a requirement, however, a knit head and face 

covering was also effective.  These completely covered 

you head and had holes for your mouth, nose, and eyes, 

but made you look like a chainsaw horror movie actor. 
 

I remember this one engineer who was quite amazing.  

He had come from the Southern Pacific, and had fired 

and run steam engines.  When I was on his North End 

pool crew, sometimes we’d be tooling down the 

mainline at the track speed of 50 mph, with the exterior 

temperature in the thirties or forties, and he would have 

his window wide open with nothing but a short sleeved 

shirt on.  Meanwhile, I was huddling and bundled up on 

the fireman’s side with my parka and hood on, with 

both of the fireman’s side heaters running full blast.  

This is not an exaggeration.   
 

While locomotives usually had a radiant heater and a 

blower heater on both sides of the cab, cabooses always 

had a single oil stove.  It was a pretty big thing, and 

could probably have been cooked on, though the most I 

ever saw heated up on it was probably a metal cup of 

coffee or can of Vienna sausage or chili.  These stoves 

were industrial strength, and could put out a lot of heat.  

Occasionally, a caboose would show up in Houston 

from up north after having sat on a siding for several 

hours all buttoned up.  You’d open the door, take one 

step into the caboose, and the heat would hit you in the 

face like a hot sledge hammer.  The only thing to do 

was open the front door and back door and air the 

caboose out.  If the train was moving, this would 

happen pretty quickly, though it would be a while 

before the seats cooled down.  Some guys thought the 

Palestine Division crews closed the cabooses up on 

purpose as a joke, but I think it was probably 

accidental.   
 

On rare occasions, the caboose would be out of oil.  

When that happened, the rear end crew would put wood 

in the stove to burn.  You could usually find wood lying 

around.  Often times, we could find coal or coke on the 

ground, especially in a yard, and that would burn real 

good.  Coke would heat up the caboose so much, you 

had to be careful about the amount of coke you put in 

the stove.  The stove was always easy to light--just toss 

in a lit fusee.  
 

Sometimes, we could tell when locomotives had come 

down from the north, because there would be the 

remains of masking tape on the door cracks.  Some of 

the locomotive doors would not seat well on the 

gaskets, and air would force its way around them.  

When this air was below freezing, I could imagine that 

it would be quite uncomfortable.  The trainmen up 

north would close the door, and seal the cracks from the 

inside with carpenter’s tape.  Of course, they’d have to 

reseal it every time they had to get off the engine, or 

perhaps they’d use the rear door on those occasions.  

Some engineers brought thermoses of coffee with them 

to help them keep warm, but conductors or brakemen 

rarely did that. 
 

Other than the biting cold, the main thing about 

temperatures below freezing was that you had to watch 

your footing on ice, and the track switches would freeze 

up.  Sometimes the locks, even though they had a 

swivel cover to keep the water out, would get ice in 

them and you couldn’t even get your switch key in the 

lock.  The points would sometimes also get frozen with 

ice.  This would be another use of the fusee.  You’d 

light them up to thaw out the switch locks and points.  

Ice on the grabirons on freight cars could also be 

slippery for both your hand grip as well as climbing up 

to get to a hand brake.   
 

I think I was able to withstand the cold a little better 

than some of the guys, as I am one-quarter Swede, so 

my ancestry probably makes me better able to handle it.  

I’ve always preferred cold over heat.  To my way of 

thinking, if you’re cold, you can always just throw on 

another layer of clothing.  If you’re hot, there’s a 

cultural limit to how much you can take off.  I never 

saw a switching crew working in the August heat au 

naturel.   

 

Let’s tie this one up, and keep that shirt on. 
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      March Minutes     By Richard Louvet

Vice President David Currey called the 

meeting to order at 7:00pm 

 

There were two visitors: Rick Austin and 

Gene Mangum 

 

Clinic  
David Currey introduced Chuck Lind for a 

clinic on using Pan Pastels for weathering. He 

gave a hands-on demonstration on how to use 

the pastels on several surfaces. He has 

gravitated to using pastels for most of his 

weathering. 

 

David Currey is still looking for clinicians for 

future meetings. He threatened to fill in with 

another Official Guide clinic. A good topic 

but he does need more clinicians. 

 

Refreshments 

Virginia Freitag and Tom Bailey handled 

cookies and punch for the meeting. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

The February 28 bank balance was 

$15462.48. 

 

Income and expenses for the month were 

associated with the Train Show. Projected 

Train Show income (estimated) will be 

$1880.71. The treasurer suggested that the 

club should consider raising the ticket prices 

for next year. 

 

The January minutes were approved as 

published. 

 

Train Show  

Steve Sandifer was unable to attend the 

meeting but submitted a written report: 

 

Thanks to the hard work of club members we 

had a very successful Greater Houston Train 

Show. The paid attendance exceeded 1200 

plus we had another 100 vendors, display 

layout operators, museum and organization 

representatives, and club workers. We 

especially thank those committee chairmen 

and their helpers who made everything click. 

When each person knows and does his job, it 

is a smooth-running operation. 

 

The involvement of the State Comptroller's 

office caused one vendor to drop out and one 

to say he would not return, but we always sell 

out of tables, so this should not present a 

continuing problem. In fact, we are exploring 

ways to add more tables for 2018. The 

vendors were happy and reported that people 

were spending. We had the Center cleared by 

5:50pm. 

 

Even though the rent of the Stafford Center 

increased, we still made a profit, but more 

importantly supported the model railroad 

hobby which is our primary purpose. The LSR 

table signed up several new members for the 

NMRA.  

 

The free layout was given to a family in 

Pearland that has 3 children. The father 

already had some HO equipment and a DCC 

system, just had not taken the plunge to 

building a layout. Maybe they will join us. 

The $50 gift certificate went to a gentleman in 

Surfside Beach. 

 

The 6 clinics were well attended. There were 

40 plus entrants in the contest plus some 

displays. We had first time contest entrants 

which is always positive. We gave away 11 

door prizes. 
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     March Minutes (cont.)      By Richard Louvet

The committee chairmen have already been 

discussing changes for next year. Those 

include smoothing the opening registration, 

more signage, a reallocation of space to 

increase the number of vendors, and better 

coordination with the Center concerning 

sound and lighting.  

 

We will also revise how we give away door 

prizes. I discovered at the show some of the 

things that Bob Barnett always did that we 

take for granted - I'll do better next year. 

 

The Stafford Center has us penciled in for 

February 17, 2018. 1 recommend that we 

officially book that date with them. 

 

Thank you again for making the show a 

success. 

 

Steve Sandifer 

 

The club passed a motion to schedule next 

year’s Show on February 17, 2018. 

 

Chuck Lind reported 48 contest entrants and 

18 new NMRA signups at the Show. He 

awarded contest merit certificates to Barry 

Bogs, Pete Leach (several), Denny 

McGonigle and Warren Severn. 

 

Lone Star Region/Division 8 
Jim Lemmond reminded members of the 

clinics at Bayland every 2nd Saturday of the 

month. It will be a welcoming clinic for our 

new NMRA, Division 8 members. There will 

be a brief introduction to membership and 

activities available in Division 8. All are 

invited. NMRA membership will be available 

at the meeting and clinic. See the Division 8 

website at: www.texasgulfdivision.org .  

Jim reminded the group of the upcoming LSR 

election. Chuck Lind is running unopposed 

for President. He needs our support. VOTE! 

 

LSR Convention 

If you have not signed up yet NOW IS THE 

TIME. This year's convention will feature 

Joe Millan as our dinner speaker as well as a 

tour of the Rosenberg Railroad Museum with 

a BBQ! There will be clinics, layout and 

prototype tours, non-rail tours and operating 

sessions. See bayoucitylimited.org  

for information and registration. Costs go up 

after April 15. 

 

Robert Ashcraft needs about a dozen hard 

hats that are not supplied as part of the tour. 

Contact Robert to save us the cost of buying 

them. He is also looking for more layouts for 

the tours. 

 

Derail: 

Bob Sabol is working on a “local” 

membership list. He is asking for information 

on club members that may not be able to 

attend meetings but live in the Houston area. 

 

New Business 

Dave Shafer (not present) was contacted by 

the Rosenberg RR Museum to display and run 

our switching layout at their April 8 Railfest. 

The membership approved. With Dave 

Shafer, Denny McGonigle and Chuck Clark 

manning the layout. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20. 

 

Respectively submitted, 

 

Dick Louvet 

Secretary/Treasurer  
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President: Robert (Bob) Barnett  

rbarnett@ljaengineering.com  

Vice-President: David N. Currey 

texasandlouisiana@msn.com 

Secretary/Treasurer: Richard (Dick) Louvet  

rlouvet@att.net 

Director at Large:  Chuck Lind MMR 

chucklind46@gmail.com 

Past President: Rex  Ritz 

icrex@yahoo.com  

Officers 

Derail Staff 

San Jac RR Club Meetings take place the 

first Tuesday of each month at 7pm 
 

Bayland Community Center    

6400 Bissonnet St. Houston, TX 
 

Click here for directions 

Visitors are always welcome! 

Conductor: Bob Sabol 

bsabol@stillmeadow.com 

Engineer: Terri Brogoitti 

tbrogoitti@stillmeaow.com 

Brakemen:  

David N. Currey 

texasandlouisiana@msn.com  

Brian Jansky 

brianj844@gmail.com 

Al Partlow                            

alswitch@aol.com  

Don Formanek  

locogeared@gmail.com  

Next Meeting 

TUESDAY, APRIL 4 

 

“E Units on the Santa Fe ” 

by  

Steve Sandifer  

 

 

Refreshments:  

Virginia Freitag   (drinks)   . 

Steve Sandifer  (cookies) 

 

  Video Corner 

 

Denver & Rio Grande Steam Train 

315—Durango and Silverton 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WGKvQavBsOE  

www.sanjacmodeltrains.org  
Webmaster: Brian Jansky  
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